Parent Council Meeting, March 3 2021
Attendees: Melissa Cowburn, Carmin Lakhanpal, Michelle Schmid, Alissa Bingemen, Kristy Bill, Sherry Lawlor Alexander, Carter Camacho, Tricia Duckett, Dominika Nelson,
Principal/Vice Principal Report
-No changes to the financials since last meeting.
-Term 1 report cards went home with students and we have moved into Term 2. 
-No class restructuring was required after the scheduled shift from/to distance and in-class learning. There were some small shifts in both directions.
-An increasing challenge at the School level has been the new screening tool for students and staff. It’s harder for both staff and students. The result is that keeping classes staffed is posing greater challenges than in the past.
Grad Committee Update
-Given the current challenges, we will not be raising funds from the community for Grade 8 grad as we have in the past. There is too much stress on families right now. 
-A google form will go out to the students to decide what they would like to do, i.e. time capsule, yearbook, other things to go into the yearbook.
-Grad photos: our board is still at a “no” for grad photos. The decision is out of the school’s control at the moment - with the board for a decision. 
-Grad event will probably look a lot like last year with 45 minute blocks during which grads/families walk to the school, receive a swag bag, and get a digital keepsake photo.
-We are guessing at around $15 per student for yearbook. Need to firm this up for the next meeting. 
-Parent Council will take a vote on whether to help fund the Grad “event” at the April 21 parent council meeting, once the Grad Committee has had a chance to firm up costs. Last year the students got t-shirts, snacks, a few small goodies, re-usable cups, a composite photo, report card and graduation certificate in their swag bag. 
-We may try to make the photos into digital photo collage, or bitmoji’s.
-T-shirts – Michelle will see if the t-shirt company that provides our Spirit Wear could cut us a break on some grad shirts and report back in the April meeting. 
General Parent Council Update
-We were approved for the Pro-grant. We will discuss details in the next meeting. 
-Melissa will get back to us in April on the Earthscapes’ responses to our questions for the naturalization area. 

By-law updates
-Michelle moved some of the content around and suggested a few changes which she drew from the documents they already had in place at the system level (for consistency).
-We reviewed up to page 3 of the document and will re-visit next meeting.
-Michelle will draft something for the who are we section. 
-We will leave “whether or not to add a student representative to parent council” for discussion at the April 21 parent council meeting. 
-Pink shirts for anti-bullying have been added to the online Spirit Wear catalogue, thanks to Alissa.  
